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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Following assemblies last week about the tragic Grenfell Tower fire and 

the importance of our regular fire safety drills, we held a planned fire drill 

last Friday, culmina"ng in another one minute whole school community 

silence on the MUGA in memory of those who suffered in the disaster.  

The students’ conduct and response was exemplary throughout.  In this 

week’s Greensheet I have included a le;er from Brendan Wells, Waltham 

Forest’s Head of Commissioning (Educa"on, Capital and Planning), about 

fire safety in schools in the light of the Grenfell Tower fire and an urgent 

review that will be undertaken in Waltham Forest schools.      
 

Last Friday aAernoon we were joined by the Year 11 students for their 

Leavers’ Day celebra"on, with the tradi"onal strawberries and cream, on a 

glorious summer’s aAernoon in our beau"ful Greek Theatre and school 

grounds. Together we shared moments of  humour and joy - as well as 

sadness as the girls said their farewells to friends and staff. We will next 

meet on Thursday 24th August when they collect their GCSE examina"on 

results.   
 

On Thursday evening this week we  met with the parents, carers and  

students of the new intake of  Year 7 students to share important infor-

ma"on about joining the school in September.  I would like to thank all the 

staff and students involved in organising the evening and also Dr Aneela 

Shah, one of our Parent Governors, who has kindly agreed to speak to  

parents and carers about her role and share her experience of  

governorship at WSFG.   

 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 

Summer Term 

2017 End: 

Wednesday 

19th July  
 

Monday 15th 

May-Monday 

26th June  

Year 11 GCSE 

Wri;en 

examina"ons 
 

Thursday 15
th

 

June - Friday 

7
th

 July.   

Year 10 Mock 

Examina"ons  
  

Monday 10th 

July 

WSFG Music 

concert 

7pm 
 

Thursday 

13th July 

Year 7 GREEN 

Exhibi"on  

4-6pm 
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I am delighted to announce that we have two new Parent Governors represen"ng you on 

the governing body.  Their four year term of office started on Tuesday 27th June.  I look 

forward to working with Nina Mikolajczyk and Lydia Sanderson,  parents of students in the 

current Year 8. 

 

On Thursday some of our talented musicians played with the Waltham Forest Youth  

Orchestra at Walthamstow Assembly Hall.  Congratula"ons to Ruby Collins-Clifford 7H, 

Olivia Scanlon-Sanderson 8C, Nuriya Qureshi-Gonzalez 9S, Ronja Blight 10W, Sergina Sergio 

10S, and Pearl  Bador 10C who performed a new score by Laura Rossi to  accompany the 

screening of the original 1916 film of The Ba;le of the Somme. 

 

The girls here have enjoyed another busy week of ac"vi"es.  On Tuesday aAernoon I was 

fortunate to be one of the judges of the Year 8 entries for the Modern Foreign Languages 

Fes"val.  Congratula"ons to all the Year 8 students - and their languages teachers - for the 

hard work they put into their brilliant, high quality, performances in the Norris Hall.  The 

girls were very suppor"ve of one another and everyone had a very good "me. It was also a 

very loud occasion!   

 

Unfortunately the weather interfered with the Year 7 inter-form compe""on on Tuesday 

aAernoon but the Year 8 inter-form went ahead on Wednesday.  Congratula"ons to 8C, 

who were the overall winners on that day.  Year 9 had compe""on on Thursday, whilst 

Year 10 students, who are currently siKng their mock examina"ons, had their inter-form 

events last week, when it was almost 20 degrees warmer!  

 

On Friday, students from Years 7, 8 and 9 will be par"cipa"ng in the borough athle"cs 

championships at the Lea Valley Centre.  I hope all those involved have fun taking part and 

wish them the best of luck.  Also on Friday the Barbican Box Group will be performing their 

devised Drama at Rich Mix community arts hub in Bethnal Green, which I am sure they will 

all enjoy.    

 

Mul"ple ac"vi"es, school visits and of course, studies will con"nue un"l the end of this  

academic school year, which is rapidly approaching.  On July 10th, our Year 10 students 

will begin a period of work experience.  

 

 

Best wishes,   

Meryl Davies  
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Student leave during term time 

  

A student’s absence during term time can seriously disrupt the continuity of her 

learning.  Not only does she miss the teaching provided on the days she is away, 

she is also less prepared for the lessons building on that after her return. There is 

a consequent risk of underachievement which we and you must seek to avoid.  

Therefore, the school DOES NOT authorise absence during term time for family  

holidays or trips abroad. 

  

Parents or carers do not have the right to take their daughter(s) out of school for 

holidays and the school will only grant leave of absence in truly exceptional  

circumstances.  

  

A student who is absent longer than ten days after an agreed return date, or  

without authorisation, can legally be removed from the school roll.  

  

Parents or carers who take their daughters out of school without the  

authorisation of the Headteacher face court action and a fine. 

  

In considering whether or not to authorise leave of absence, the school will look 

at each case individually, taking into account a student’s overall attendance, her 

stage of education, (e.g. examinations), and the reason for the absence. It is very 

rare that any student is granted leave of absence. 

  

Leave of Absence forms can be obtained from the school office and all requests 

should be submitted to our Attendance Manager at least four weeks before the 

first day of requested absence. 

  

Arrangements for trips should NEVER be made before permission has been 

sought from the Headteacher. 

Thank you  

 

Ms King 

Student Attendance Manager 

Feb 2016  
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Informa;on for Parents / Carers and Students 
 

The final day of the Summer Term is  

Wednesday 19
th

July 2017 
 

• ALL lessons 1 – 3 are as normal. 

• No student will be allowed to remain in school and the gates will be locked 

at 1.15pm 

• There will be a normal break "me but no lunch"me offer in the canteen. 

• Wednesday 19
th

 June will be a non-uniform day with proceeds going towards 

the Grenfell Tower Disaster Fund 

• The cost of wearing non-uniform will be £1.00 and must be paid  

 IN ADVANCE to Form Reps.  

• The jewellery rules s"ll apply on this day and lanyards must be worn. 
 

 

The first day of the Autumn Term for students is  

Tuesday 5
th

 September 2017  
 

• School starts for the new Year 7 at 9.30am and they will be with their 

 Tutors all day un;l dismissal at 3.30pm. 

• Year 7 assembly 9.30am Hewe; Hall with Headteacher 

•     Year 7 assembly 3.15pm Norris Hall with Student Progress Leader.  

 Dismissed from assembly at 3.30pm. 

 Lunch will be at 12.25pm for Year 7. 
 

School starts for Years 8, 9, 10 and 11 at 1.30pm and they will be with their 

tutors all aAernoon un;l dismissal at 3.30pm. 

• Year 10 assembly 1.35pm Hewe; Hall with Headteacher. 

• Year 9 assembly 2.00pm Hewe; Hall with Headteacher. 

• Year 11 assembly 2.30pm Hewe; Hall with Headteacher. 

• Year 8 assembly 3.00pm Hewe; Hall with Headteacher. 
 

• All Students are expected in FULL uniform. 

• Normal lessons resume Wednesday 6
th

 September 

• All Students are expected in FULL school uniform and to be in school at the 

 correct "me for their Year Group. 

    The Focus of the Fortnight will be on correct Uniform and Lanyards. 

    This will be a Week A. 
 

Have a safe and enjoyable holiday! 

Ms.K.H.Pra;  Assistant Headteacher. 
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Year 8 and 9 

Diversity workshops  
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

Year 8 and 9 students will be having trans inclusion workshop on Tuesday 4
th

 July 

and Thursday 6
th

 July respec;vely. The workshop will last  one hour. 

 

The aim of these workshops is to give our students an opportunity to engage with 

issues around sexual orienta"on and gender iden"ty in a safe and open  

environment.  

 

The key messages are ones of kindness, respect and equality.  

In our school we want students to feel free to express themselves and feel valued 

for their uniqueness.  

 

The main focus of the workshops is to listen to LGBT volunteer role models whose 

powerful stories give an insight in to the experiences of LGBT people.  

 

A ques"on and answer session  together with  interac"ve ac"vi"es will follow 

which will help develop the students empathy, understanding and acceptance and 

help them  to challenge stereotypes and prejudice. 

I know they will behave impeccably and enjoy the session. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

Ms Desbenoit 

Diversity Coordinator. 
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Focus of the Fortnight 

3
rd

 – 19
th

 July 2017 

Chewing 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

The Focus of the Fortnight is on Chewing.  

 

All students are clear that chewing gum is a banned item and is therefore not  

allowed in school. If a student is found to be chewing on school premises, she will 

have her conduct card signed and will get an automa"c one hour deten"on with a 

member of the Leadership Team.  

 

Please support the school by ensuring your daughter does not bring chewing gum 

into school and please do not bring chewing gum into school yourself if you are  

visi"ng.     

 

Thank you for your, con"nued support. 

 

Ms. Pra;   

Assistant Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All students are clear that chewing gum is a banned item and must not be brought 

into school. 

 

Sanc;ons  

 If a student is caught chewing in school, she will have her 

 conduct card signed and will get an automa"c one hour  

 deten"on. 

  

 Chewing gum is a banned item at WSFG.  
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Year 7 Parents and Carers are invited to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

inaugural  

Women of Walthamstow Uni;ng! Fes;val  

Sunday 9th July 2017  

in the town centre square  

Walthamstow 

Come and see our Zanzibar student fundraisers ! 
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Waltham Forest Music Fes;val  

3rd-5th July 

 

The Waltham Forest Music Fes"val 

at Walthamstow Assembly Hall involves 

1,000 local children performing in 6 concerts 

over three days - 

 

 Monday 3
rd

 / Tuesday 4
th

 / Wednesday 5
th

 July-  

and covers music from Classical, Rock, Pop, Funk, Samba, as well as World Class 

musicians from the London Symphony Orchestra. The concerts are a celebra"on of 

Waltham Forest’s young musical talent as students perform pieces they have been 

prac"sing over the year.  

 

The suggested dona"ons for "ckets are £3 and free for the under 16s (available on 

the door only).  

 

For more details contact 020 8496 1584 or Music.Service@walthamforest.gov.uk  

 

Dates and ;mes:      

• Mon 3 July: 6.30-7.30pm - Secondary School Choirs & Music School Groups 

    WSFG PERFORMING ON THIS DAY  

• Tue 4 July: 10.30-11.15am - Primary School Choirs and Ensembles 

• Tue 4 July: 2-3pm - Primary & Secondary School Choirs and Ensembles 

• Tue 4 July: 5-6pm - Music School Beginner Tea Time Concert  

• Wed 5 July: 1-2pm - Primary & Secondary Choirs and Ensembles 

• Wed 5 July: 7-8.30pm - Music School Groups and Ensembles 
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Wednesday 12th Jul 2017  

to 

 Sunday 30th Jul 2017  

 

     Abney Park Cemetery,  

     215 Stoke Newington  

     High Street,  

     Stoke Newington,  

     London  

     N16 0LH 

 

    £13 standard   

    £11 concessions 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In a unique promenade performance, Abney Park Cemetery are opening their 

gates for audiences to join Red Riding Hood on her journey to grandmother’s 

house, to follow the breadcrumbs with Hansel & Gretel, encounter the  

mischievous Rumpels"ltskin and meet a very unusual Godfather.  

 

Please be aware this produc"on may not be suitable for children under the age 

of 10. 

 

Abney Park is a nature reserve, so please be aware that the ground can be 

uneven, and may not be suitable for those with mobility issues or allergies to 

insects, flora and fauna. Appropriate clothes and footwear is recommended. 

 

Official Link: 

 h;ps://www.designmynight.com/london/whats-on/theatre/grimm-fairy-tales 
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If you want somewhere to go over the summer holidays, you can log onto the  

Waltham Forest Libraries website and Eventbrite website to see everything that is 

happening in our libraries.  

 

h;ps://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/waltham-forest-libraries-11667141273 

 

h;ps://arena.yourlondonlibrary.net/web/walthamforest/home 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 15th July - Sunday 17th September 2017 

 

The Reading Agency and libraries are delighted to present the 2017 Summer  

Reading Challenge, Animal Agents. It’s FREE to join and children can collect cards, 

have fun, and earn a medal and a cer"ficate, all while discovering great new 

books. Join up at your nearest library and read any six library books (or more!) 

over the holidays to collect special rewards and complete the Challenge. 

 

The Animal Agents will also be happening at South Chingford Community Library 

and Harrow Green Community Library. 

 

For more informa;on visit hHps://readingagency.org.uk/ 
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School Calendar for 2016-17 
 

Summer Term 2017  

End: Wednesday 19th July  
 

 Thursday 15
th

 June -  

 Friday 7
th

 July.     Year 10 Mock Examina"ons  

 Monday 10th July   WSFG Music concert 7pm 

 Thursday 13th July   Year 7 GREEN Exhibi"on  4-6pm 
 

 

 

School Calendar for 2017-18 
 

 Autumn Term 2017  

 Start: Monday 4th September  End: Wednesday 20th December 

 Monday 4th September   Staff Inset Day 

 Tuesday 5th September  Students return:  

 

 School starts for the new Year 7 at 9.30am and they will be with their 

 Tutors all day un;l dismissal at 3.30pm. 
 

 School starts for Years 8, 9, 10 and 11 at 1.30pm and they will be with 

 their tutors all aAernoon un;l dismissal at 3.30pm. 

 

Friday 13th October  Staff Inset Day  
 

Half Term 

Monday 23rd October  - Friday 27th October 
 

Spring Term 2018 

Start: Thursday 4th January   End: Thursday 29th March 
 

Half Term 

Monday 12th February - Friday 16th February 

 

Good Friday Bank Holiday 30th March -  

Easter Monday Bank Holiday  2nd April 
 

 

Summer Term 

Start: Monday 16th April  End: Friday 20th July 

May Bank HolidayMonday 7th May 
 

Half Term 

Monday 28th May - Friday 1st June  


